
Dear wonderful people at Zion CC,   Thanks so much for your faithful support! I was 
scheduled to come in June, but that is no longer possible. Next year if the Lord wills. A 
great big social distanced hug from Brazil! 
Here is a short update.  
We pray that you are well and experiencing the grace and peace of the Lord Jesus 
Christ. 
 
Our situation here is probably very similar to yours. We have to wear masks most of the 
time, we have to keep social distancing, and our politicians are trying to figure out what 
to do. As believers, we are not exempt from the effects/challenges of this corona-virus. 
Some of our missionaries have contracted it. The virus has affected outreach ( at least 
in a physical group setting ) everywhere. And there are the economic problems.  
 
As Christians, we must remember that Christ continues to reign over the nations. It is a 
time to seek Him and grow in our relationship with Him. There are many opportunities to 
lift up the name of Jesus to those who are now seeking answers. 
 
My wife's nephew, Lucas, recently accepted the Lord so I have been taking him hiking 
outside the city. We have been having good conversations about what it means to 
follow Christ.  Here in the city I take a walk every morning. There are opportunities to 
help someone who lives on the streets. In the afternoon I usually study. 
 
Marta and Jac are studying a lot on their online courses. Jac recently got an A on her 
final year paper on autism. 
 

Please  pray for: The Amazon tribes now being affected by the virus. 
*  Opportunities to share the gospel in this different situation in which we live. 
 
Photos: * Lucas in front of a church from the 1700's. 
* A man with his cart collecting paper and cardboard. His dog is on top in the front.  
* Jac's 23rd birthday. Thank you Zion Community Church for the birthday cards for all of 
us! 
 
In His service,    
Rich, Marta, and Jac Hoadley 
Psalm 119:165 
WEC,  box 1707, Ft. Washington, Pa. 19034 
 



 


